Kansas State Use Committee Meeting
Thursday, December 1, 2016, 1:30 p.m.

Envision - Wichita, Kansas
Committee Attendees: Shelby Fry (Chair), Darren Muci, Barry Swanson, Michael Montana, Tracy Diel, , Representative Erin Davis, Pat Terick and Senator Faust-Goudeau
Call to Order –

The meeting was called to order at 1:33 p.m.

Roll Taken –

Quorum met
Approval of Minutes – 

Minutes from August 4, 2016 and October 6, 2016 meetings

Motion to approve with correction by Daren Muci, 2d by Pat Terick

Motion Approved.
Old Business –
Adding items onto the agenda for today’s meeting.  The items are the finalized version of letter to Unified School Districts and final version of vendor checklist.   .
Kansas Braille Transcription Institute (KBTI) qualified vendor application. This was tabled at the October 2016 meeting.  Members of the committee address issues regarding correspondence sent to some members of the Committee, as well as potential issues with the application to include, but not limited to employment of individuals with disabilities.  

KBTI through Todd Tiahrt addressed issues with the Committee.  There was discussion about different criteria raised by KBTI and how KBTI has met the criteria.  KBTI is in negotiations with Vocational Rehabilitation to provide training. 
Randolph Cabral, President, KBTI addressed the committee and issues involving the application to become a qualified vendor.
There was additional discussion by members of the Committee and the applicant.

Motion: Table discussion and decision on Qualified Vendor application of KBTI until February 2017 State Use meeting. By Representative Erin Davis, 2d – Daren Muci.  Motion approved. Sen. Faust-Goudeau abstained.   

Letter to USDs from Committee Chairperson.  To be provided to Dale Dennis at the Kansas Department of Education.
Vendor Checklist.  The form is final.  It will be on the State Use website.  Be used for upcoming discussions on items and pricing.  All vendors requalify using vendor checklist.  Question from attendees regarding vendor checklist.

Discussion regarding communications from representatives of KBTI to different members of the State Use Committee.

New Business –
Legislative Report for review by the Committee.  The report will be presented by the Legislature to update them on the program.  Information presented shows there has been an increase of $1.4 million over last year. 
Locations and dates of 2017 meetings:

February 2, 2017

KETCH

April 6. 2017


TARC

June 1, 2017


University of Kansas

August 3, 2017

OCCK

October 5, 2017

Envision

December 7, 2017

USD 259
State Use Catalog Submission and Review Schedule

Catalog items and Pricing to be submitted to Office of Procurement and Contracts by March 15, 2017 for April State Use Meeting.  Review or products and pricing will take place for all vendors for the State Use Catalog at April State Use Meeting.
Use 5% increase in product increase as determination of additional information needed to support the price increase.  
Requalification paperwork to be submitted at February meeting will be from Envision, Cartridge King, OCCK, TARC and KETCH.  At June meeting any pricing and commodities/services left overs and requalification of BTCO, Center Industries, CPRF and Goodwill.  Requalification paperwork can be brought by the vendor to the meeting.
Other Business –

Bob Reyes of Envision made comments regarding USDs.  61 doing business with vendors.  100 not doing business.  Different reasons including turnover of staff, inferior product, too high price.

Mike Montana of Envision comments on USDs.  USDs thought if buying from one state use vendor then USD was in compliance.

Andy Manion of KETCH comments about getting complete information from USDs.

Stakeholders Feedback
Daren Muci discussed project with Envision.

Adjournment –

Motion to adjourn – Pat Terick, 2d – Representative Erin Davis   

Motion approved.  
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